The Liberal Party of Australia Victorian Division



Telephone: (03) 9654 2255 Facsimile: (03) 9652 3143 email: libs@vic.liberal.org.au www.vic.liberal.org.au ABN: 70 723 275 853

10 May 2010

The Hon Shane Stone AC QC GPO Box 559
DARWIN NT 0801

Dear Shane

I write to formally advise that the Administrative Committee of the Victorian Division of the Liberal Party of Australia at its meeting last week appointed you an Honorary Life Member of the Division.

This honour, which is rarely bestowed, reflects your long and distinguished service to the Liberal Party, most particularly in your previous role as Federal President.

In a long and distinguished career your period as Federal President was particularly notable for the very significant role you played and the outstanding results achieved and the Administrative Committee believes that such distinguished service merits an Honorary Life Membership.

The practical effect of this appointment is that fees are waivered.

With kind regards.

Yours sincerely

Tony Nutt State Director